Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association Executive Board
Nov. 3, 2008

Approved Dec. 18, 2008
1. Approval of 9/15/08 minutes:

Chrisman/Halko; carried unanimously
2. President’s report


a) Coordinators’ agreements


These were due before the start of the semester, but were late. When the PA 
raised the issue to the College, the agreement documents were immediately 
provided to coordinators. However, only the Fall semester was included, even in 
agreements that had previously covered the whole year. When the PA pointed out 
that this was a contract violation, the Spring agreements were immediately 
provided along with a prompt apology from VP Eannace, who accepted full 
responsibility for the error.

b) AFT PPC (9/17-19, Washington)


Pres. Searles participated as a member of the Program Policy Council. The PA 
was the smallest local represented in this national-level advisory body, which 
includes presidents of state federations of over 40,000 members. A variety of 
issues were discussed, including the election, academic freedom, and assessment.


c) ED39 spring meeting


The PA has offered to host the ED39 presidents at our campus this year. May 22 

was offered as a possible date.

d) United Way Campaign


The PA, AMVA, and the College will jointly support the MVCC effort.

e) Committee of 100 (3/23-24/09 and 5/11-12/09) 


Dave Katz is planning to participate in these NYSUT lobbying days in Albany.


f) AFT Political Action Award


As part of PPC, Pres. Searles has been placed on the Political Action Sub-
Committee. This year, that subcommittee developed awards to be given by 
AFT to politically active higher ed locals across the country. The purpose of the 
award is twofold: to recognize locals for their political outreach and to encourage 
other locals to become more active. The PA is eligible. Dave Katz will work with 
Pres. Searles in filling out the application.

g) AFT Higher Ed online Survey


AFT is completing information for its database. Pres. Searles submitted the 
survey for the PA.

Correspondence:

· Thank you from Jim Scannell of Utica College for the PA support on their picket line. George Searles, Beverly Quist, and Dayton Elseth represented the PA. The new PA solidarity signs got their first use.
3. Treasurer’s report (Searles reporting for Treasurer Mike Donaruma)


a) PA audit


The committee has completed its audit through 2006 and will be submitting a 
report to the E-Board. The committee will begin the audit for the 2006-2008 
period.

b) Union Finances workshop (10/1/08)


Mike Donaruma and Rich Pucine attended this training update at the NYSUT 
Office in New Hartford.

4. Committee reports


Benefits Fund (Chair Paul Halko)

· The will-signing day was a success. Over 60 members had wills notarized. Ten additional members had wills prepared. All free of charge.
· There will be new offerings in the legal plan. Paul is learning about these from NYSUT. We will be able to present these at Summer Institute.

· Database Manager Norma Chrisman sent out the dependent verification letters for Davis Vision.

· Norma also renewed the encryption software for Davis Vision data transfer.

Community Outreach (Pres. Searles reporting for Chair Steve Getchell)

· The PA participated in the College Strides Against Breast Cancer effort led by Deanna Ferro.  The PA patch was prominently displayed on the College banner.
· Steve handled the PA participation in the NYSUT Strides raffle effort at the NYSUT Regional Conference at Alex Bay.

Education and Training (Chair Norma Chrisman reporting)

· Norma proposed training efforts for members preparing promotion packets. 

· Also discussed were informational sessions for new members on retirement system options.


Internal Communications (Pres. Searles reporting for Chair/2nd VP Alison 



Doughtie)

· PA Scholarship information has gone out; Pres. Searles has sent an e-mail notice to all students and faculty; brochures have been distributed to academic departments.
PAnaroma
· The election issue was paid for out of VOTE/COPE funds, not member dues. 
· Pres. Searles has negotiated with VP Ralph Feola for the PA to be charged the in-house printing rate of 2.75 cents per page. 

Member Services (Chair and 1st VP Lew Kahler) 

· Database manager Norma Chrisman has updated the database. When a new member is added, an e-mail from Norma regarding the Benefits Fund is generated with a link to the website.
· The End-of Semester Social is Dec. 12 at Daniele’s Banquet facilities on Rte. 5.
· There was a successful new-member reception on Oct. 10.

· The January luncheon will be on Jan. 16 from 11:30-1:30 in the snack bar. We also have ACC116 reserved in case there are any private issues that need to be voted upon.

Negotiations (Pres. Searles reporting for Chair Sam Drogo)

· The Negotiating Team met regarding health insurance. The College has been informed that there will be substantial increases in cost from Blue Cross/Blue Shield, and the College’s broker has suggested ways to reduce costs. The PA is currently gathering information in preparation for discussions with the College.

· Lew Kahler pointed out that Sam Drogo would be interviewed to create a historical context and analysis for each article of the contract. This would be set up with audio or video and tied to a searchable database. This initiative will preserve invaluable information for future negotiating teams. The first step is to create a concordance of the contracts from the first to the current contract by article to show the evolution. Research and Records will be asked to take over preparing the concordance.
5. New Business


a) CNY Labor Council “Samuel Gompers Award”


Bill Perrotti, who represents the PA on the Labor Council, announced the award, 
a medal, which will be given annually to recognize people who have made a 
significant contribution to the labor movement. The award will also serve as a 
fund-raising event for the Labor Council’s community outreach initiatives. The 
CNY Labor Council has an original document signed by Samuel Gompers, 
founder of the 
American Federation of Labor. The die for the medal features this 
document.



Motion to nominate Ted Moore posthumously for the 1st 



Gompers as it was Ted’s vision to expand the PA from an 



essentially two-person leadership structure to the current 



committee structure, which has led to greater member 




involvement that has connected the PA to the local labor 



movement and engendered vibrant political as well as 




community outreach activism in the PA.



Perrotti/Halko; carried unanimously




Motion to approve expenditures of $50 for medal and up to 



$100 for members of Ted’s family to attend; plus ¼ page ad @ 



$50 in the commemorative booklet:




Doughtie/Katz; carried unanimously.


This year’s event will be November 21. Bill will send announcements to the 
membership. Individuals attending will pay the $25 cost of their dinners at 
Daniele’s.

6. Adjournment by consensus.

E-mail addenda
· The E-Board voted to accept the report of the Audit Committee for the 2004-2005 and 2005-2006 fiscal years. 

· Voted to expend $100 to donate 2 baskets for the community outreach effort at the college's holiday social.
· Voted to expend $400 for live music at the PA end-of-semester social.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie B. Czarnecki, PA Secretary
